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2021-22 Annual College Park Good Neighbor Agreement 
 
The intent of the annual “Good Neighbor” agreement between Claremont Little League (CLL) and 
the neighborhood of Green Street and Elder Drive is to ensure a better relationship between 
Claremont Little League (CLL) and the Green Street and Elder Drive neighborhood.  The City will 
facilitate an annual meeting, in the summer months, between Claremont Little League (CLL) and 
the College Park neighbors to address new concerns, discuss the neighbor agreement, and modify 
the agreement if needed.  Both groups have met and negotiated this agreement.    
 
Points negotiated for the Claremont Little League (CLL) and the Green Street and Elder Drive 
neighborhood are as follows: 
 
Parking: 
 

• CLL will notify and ask all overflow traffic to park in the Metrolink Parking Lot north of 
College Park and discourage parent and spectator parking on Green Street and Elder 
Drive.  

• CLL will notify and instruct children, parents, managers, coaches, and board members that 
there is absolutely NO playing in the parking lots.  

 
Sports Lights:  
 

• Fall 2021 
o Light use is authorized Monday through Sunday beginning August 30 through 

November 30, 2021.  Light use outside of this time period requires 30 days of 
advance notice to park neighbors.   

o Lights may be turned on at dusk and must be turned off by 9:00 p.m.  Each field is 
equipped with one emergency light that will remain on 10 minutes after lights go 
out. 

• Spring 2022 
o In the first week of January, lights are permitted for one night for tryouts and 

assessments.  January 5 is the anticipated scheduled date for tryouts and 
assessments.   

o Following tryouts and assessments, light use is authorized Monday through Sunday 
beginning January 30 through July 5.  Light use outside of this time period requires 
30 days of advance notice to park neighbors.   

o Lights may be turned on at dusk and must be turned off by 9:00 p.m.  Each field is 
equipped with one emergency light that will remain on 10 minutes after lights go 
out. 

o Lights are permitted for playoff games between Monday, May 9 and Saturday, May 
21, 2022, until 9:30 p.m. Lights will only be extended if a winner cannot be 
determined prior to the intended 9:00 p.m. cut off.  Lights must be turned off 
immediately following the conclusion of the game. 

 
Amplified Sound: 
 

• Usage of the PA system will be limited as much as possible, speakers will be facing the 
northwest side of the fields, and children will not be permitted to use the system except 
under the supervision of an adult.   

• Notification will be mailed to residents in the Green Street and Elder Drive neighborhood 
with specific dates and times the PA system will be used at least two weeks prior to 
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opening day.  A second notification will be sent prior to closing ceremonies and will include 
closing ceremonies and play-off games.  

• The PA system will be primarily used for opening day, closing ceremonies, Challenger 
games, and playoff games.  

• Music will only be permitted for opening day and closing day ceremonies, speakers will be 
facing northwest, and will be monitored and adjusted as needed by CLL and the City of 
Claremont. 

• The use of boomboxes for “walkup sounds” and other activities are limited to opening day, 
closing ceremonies, challenger games, and playoff games.   

 
Additional Agreements: 
 
CLL will paint, or otherwise cover, the reflective backs of any advertising sign that produces 
excessive glare facing the neighbors south of the fields.  
 
CLL will notify and instruct managers and coaches that there will be NO "warm-up" including, but 
not limited to, soft toss, batting practice, throwing/catching of balls or instruction on the “greenbelt” 
area south of the walkway. 
 
CLL will remind parents to supervise their children in the “greenbelt.” 
 
CLL will work on improving lighting in the batting cages to reduce the use of the Musco Lighting 
System. 
 
CLL will expand the code of conduct to discipline managers, coaches, and players for any 
violations of our agreement as deemed necessary by the board of directors of Claremont Little 
League.  
 
Attached is the role of the City of Claremont fulfilling the negotiated agreement between Claremont 
Little League and the College Park neighbors. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Claremont Little League Representatives:  Neighborhood Representatives:   
 
 
 
_____________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Jennifer Ballesteros   Date   Vacant – Elder Dr.   Date 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________________         ____________________________________ 
Oliver Weiler    Date   Robert Ruh – Green St.  Date 
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City of Claremont Role 
2021-22 Annual College Park Good Neighbor Agreement 

 
The City of Claremont will track the light usage using Musco Control Links and will 
report the number of days and hours the lights at College Park were used during the fall 
and spring season.   
 
The Community Services Department will continue to maintain College Park 
landscaping and communicate landscaping changes to the neighbors. 
 
Human Services staff will work with the Claremont Police Department to track data 
related to the number of tickets issued for parking violations on Green Street and Elder 
Drive during Claremont Little League season(s) and report that information during 
agreement discussions. 
 
City staff and Park Rangers will be available when needed to assist with traffic 
mitigation on Elder Drive and Green Street. 
 
Increased parking notification will be used on assessment day, opening day, and for the 
first few weeks of games.   
 
Claremont Rangers and Claremont Little League representatives will place reminder 
notices on vehicles who park along Elder Drive and Green Street, reminding them to 
park in the Metrolink parking lot. 
 
Human Services staff will work the Engineering Department to coordinate the placement 
of a permanent sign near or on Elder Drive that will discourage CLL participants from 
parking on Elder Drive.  A temporary sign will be placed on Elder Drive until a 
permanent sign can be installed.   


